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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 
Broome County Clerk Joseph Mihalko Re-Opens Endicott DMV Office  

 
Broome County Clerk Joseph Mihalko is re-opening the Endicott DMV office effective 

Monday, June 15, 2020. The Endicott office will be open from 8:00 am – 4:30 pm, with the 

last transactions starting at 3:45 pm. The Endicott office will resume its normal Saturday 
hours starting June 20, 2020 from 8:00 am – 1:00 pm, with the last transactions starting 
at 12:45 pm. County Clerk Mihalko will be at the Endicott DMV on Monday, June 15, 

2020. 
 

Due to staffing limitations, the Binghamton DMV will not be reopening until Monday, 
June 22nd.   
 

Our Satellite offices will remain closed until further notice.  
 

Per instructions from the NYS DMV Commissioner, only transactions for Broome 
County residents will be processed.   
 

 Because New York State has not issued their official guidelines for re-opening and 
has not advised county operated DMVs what services can and cannot be offered through 
the NYS computer system, there are certain transactions that we cannot guarantee that will 

be available on Monday, June 15, 2020. These include Regular (Permit) License Exams, 
CDL (Permit) Exams, Enhanced Driver’s License and REAL ID Transactions and 

Enforcements. 
 

Since a large volume of traffic is expected, County Clerk Mihalko is asking customers 

to limit their transactions to only the most necessary and timely. “If your renewal isn't up 
for another month, we’d respectfully ask that you wait until the immediate rush has 
subsided,” said Clerk Mihalko.  “Many residents have been sitting on expired licenses and 

registrations since the State shut our DMVs down on March 21st, so we want to make sure 
those folks can get in and renew right away.” 

 
To accommodate as many Broome County residents as possible, the DMV offices will 

be extending their hours starting on Monday, July 6, 2020.  During that week, both DMVs 

will be open from 8:00 am – 6:00 pm. Additionally, both the Endicott and Binghamton DMV 
offices will be open on Saturdays starting July 11, 2020 from 8:00 am – 1:00 pm, with the 

last transactions starting at 12:45 pm.  



 
Those transactions which can be processed by mail can still be mailed to Binghamton 

DMV at 81 Chenango Street, Binghamton, NY 13901. The Clerk’s secure DMV dropbox is 
mounted on the wall in the lobby of the Broome County Office Building, located at 60 

Hawley Street in Binghamton.  To avoid waiting in long line at the DMV, customers are 
strongly encouraged to continue handling their license plate returns and the vehicle 
registration renewals through the mail or our DMV drop box.  

 
The Broome County Clerk’s Office will continue to keep its stakeholders and the 

general public informed through its website at http://www.gobroomecounty.com/DMV and 

its Facebook page at www.Facebook.com/BroomeCountyClerk.  
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